
Town of Grand Isle

Minutes of the 

Board of Civil Authority 
October 26, 2021
Regular Meeting (in person and via zoom)
6:00 P.M. 

Board Members Present:
Michael Inners, Chair

Susan Lawrence (zoom)

John LaBarge

Jennifer Wood (zoom)
AnnaMarie DeMars

Jeff Parizo

Howard DeMars (zoom)

Eric Godin (zoom)

Melissa Boutin, Scribe
Absent:

Charlotte Kennedy
Guest(s): 
Joe Longo (zoom)
Lucille Campbell (zoom)
Emily Clark

Denise Douglass

Jean Prouty (zoom)
A. Regular meeting is called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Chair, Michael Inners.
B. Guest(s):  see above
C. Amend for items not listed – N/A
D.  New Business: 
· Reapportionment – 
A brief explanation of the process for reapportionment.  Every 10 years, the first step of the reapportionment process is taken by the Legislative Apportionment Board (the “Board”) – a board appointed specifically for that purpose, The Vermont Constitution requires the Vermont General Assembly to be periodically reapportioned. Reapportionment involves the review and re-drawing of legislative districts to ensure that Vermont's citizens have equal representation in the General Assembly in accordance with the Fourteenth Amendment to the U.S. Constitution. 

· The information listed below was received from Eric Covey, Chief of Staff, Secretary of State’s Office on October 20th, 2021.

On October 15, 2021 the Legislative Apportionment Board completed the first phase of its detailed review of the impact of the 2020 U.S. Census population changes in Vermont towns and cities, and on the existing legislative districts. 

The Apportionment Board’s focus is on assuring that the population of legislative districts is substantially equal. Population changes require changes to many legislative district boundaries to achieve that.

 

The Board has released a “tentative” Vermont House of Representatives legislative district (or districts) for your town and for all towns. If your town/city population is above a certain level, it has more than one district. The Board voted, 4-3, to tentatively propose 150 single-member House districts, i.e., one where there are no two-member districts. This is a “tentative” proposal because the Apportionment Board seeks comment, criticism and proposals from Boards of Civil Authority (BCAs) and does not decide on a final recommendation to the legislature until carefully considering town feedback.

 

Please share this with your Boards of Civil Authority (BCAs) for their review and feedback, which is due by November 15, 2021.

 

1. Memo from Board Chair Tom Little explaining the process and the BCA role. 

2. Proposed House Reapportionment Statewide Map - Town Finder App. This is an interactive map displaying a side-by-side comparison of current House districts and the LAB’s proposed re-drawing of districts. Clicking on a district displays district specific data like population and population deviation.  

3. Proposed House Reapportionment individual district PDFs. These PDFs are high resolution and can be printed in large sizes or emailed to BCA members. They can also be found and printed from the Town Finder App, above. 

a. Sorted by City/Town 

b. Sorted by Proposed District 

4. BCA Reporting Web Form. Use this form to send your BCA’s comments, if any, back to the Legislative Apportionment Board. This form is not for use by the general public and should only be filled out a single time by an authorized representative of the BCA.  

5. Current Individual House District Maps (search by town and click on district link)  

6. 2020 Census Data Interactive Maps by Town (courtesy VCGI) 

7. 17 V.S.A. Chapter 34A: Periodic Reapportionment 

8. Apportionment Board Resources 

9. Contact the Board 

 

All of these materials are also online on the Vermont Secretary of State’s website: https://sos.vermont.gov/apportionment-board/resources/bca-resources/ 

 

November 15 is the deadline for BCAs to submit comments, recommendations and materials to the LAB through the online form (#4, above).  

 

On behalf of the Board, we want to thank all Board of Civil Authority members in advance for your efforts to help the Board prepare a final proposed plan for the House districts.

 

If you have any questions, please direct them to the Board through the Vermont Secretary of State’s office via email: sos.bcafeedback@vermont.gov.

· Discussion ensued regarding the concerns of dividing the Town of Grand Isle into two districts.  John LaBarge speaks of his 2002 involvement with reapportionment.  One of the key points looked at are the deviation numbers. Grand Isle is not the only town to get split.  The map shows changes to Milton and Colchester.  Jean Prouty expresses her disappointment of previous meetings being held without public input.  Michael Inners explains this is the first meeting of the BCA that has been scheduled on the proposed reapportionment.  Everything done thus far has been at the state level by the Legislative Apportionment Board.  Consensus of the individuals attending this meeting shows majority oppose the current proposal.   All seemed to agree gathering information from the other towns BCA Chairs would be helpful.  Known BCA meetings are Milton 10/27 and North Hero 11/01.  Michael Inners will collect the information from these meetings and reach out to South Hero, Isle LaMotte and Alburgh.  Denise Douglass voices her opinion on having multiple districts in the town would create additional confusion for voters and even one confused voter is one too many.  She also wonders if multi districts create more work to the BCA election officials as well as additional costs for the election process.  Lucille Campbell questions on how to get the word out to the public other than the traditionally warned meeting.  The next meeting of the BCA for reapportionment will be submitted to the Islander, appear in Front Porch Forum as well as the three public places (Grand Isle municipal office, Grand Isle post office, Emmon’s Supermarket) and on grandislevt.org website.  
Reapportionment is just like any other bill in the legislature; it must be passed by the House, Senate, and signed by the Governor.
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 9th, 2021.  A motion is made by John LaBarge to adjourn.  The motion is seconded by Jeff Parizo.   Members vote.  All are in favor.  Motion carried.  The meeting is adjourned by Chair, Michael Inners at 6:45 PM.
Respectfully Submitted: Melissa A. Boutin, BCA Scribe

